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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
September 20, 2005
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the May 18, 2005 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her report by welcoming Council members to a new academic year.  She then noted that the Wang Campus Center had recently opened, and she thanked everyone involved for their work to reach that goal.  The grand opening of the Wang Center was announced for October 21.  She then noted that over the summer, the Admissions office had moved to the newly-renovated Weaver House, formerly the Oakwoods House.

The President outlined the College’s efforts to assist victims of Hurricane Katrina, including hosting several Tulane students and forging a partnership with Spelman College in Atlanta, Georgia, to host many more.  In addition, multiple groups on campus have been holding fundraisers and sending money and materials to the New Orleans area.

Finally, the President announced that the 2015 Commission will be meeting this year to discuss Wellesley’s future for the next ten years.  Details about the Commission, its goals, and its membership were made available on the Official Announcements conference.  The Commission will meet monthly, and each meeting will be accompanied by public events, starting with a panel discussion on October 7.

Human Resources Update: Eloise See McGaw

Eloise McGaw announced or introduced administrative employees who had joined the College over the summer.  She noted that the College continues to enjoy a low turnover rate.  She then announced that a new program, designed to improve services, had been implemented in the Human Resources office.
Ms. McGaw concluded by noting that a TIAA-CREF financial planning program was upcoming and that an exhibit of employee artwork was currently on display at the Jewett Art Center.

Online Directory: Sandy Roberts
Sandy Roberts announced that the printed directory has been eliminated, as planned.  Concurrently, the online directory has been enhanced and streamlined.  She provided a demonstration of the new directory, which includes both public and campus-only listings.  The directory will be updated on a daily basis.  Future plans for improvement include protected off-campus access to the campus-only material, improved departmental lists, and integration of the separate photo directory.
Hurricane Relief:  Melissa Hawkins
Melissa Hawkins gave the Council an overview of the students’ hurricane relief efforts.  As of the time of the meeting, $4,000 had been raised by students and used to buy various necessities and send them to New Orleans.  Upcoming fundraising events include a penny challenge, childcare for charity, and a play reading by Nora Hussey and Flick Coleman.  Other events are in various stages of planning and will be posted in advance, and a website is being constructed to help notify the College community of fundraising efforts.
Environmental Health and Safety Issues:  Suzanne Howard
Suzanne Howard reported that Environmental Health and Safety representatives nationwide ware working together to help with health issues resulting from Hurricane Katrina.  She then explained that the mission of EH&S personnel in general is to ensure compliance with federal health standards; she directed members to visit the Wellesley EH&S website for more information and a program schedule.
Soon, the EH&S office will announce the inception of the Departmental Safety Representatives (DSRs) program.  DSRs will review fire and life safety guidelines with members of their departments and serve as a distribution point for EH&S information.

Banner Upgrade:  Maureen Williams
Maureen Williams announced that version 7 of Banner will be activated at Wellesley October.  Banner 7 offers an improved user interface when compared to Banner 6 but functions very similarly.  The Banner system will be unavailable from October 28 to October 30 for the upgrade, and the new system will be in place on October 31.

Representative to the Wang Campus Center:  Lynne Payson
Lynne Payson proposed a change to the Administrative Council bylaws which would add a Council representative to the Wang Center Advisory Committee.  This change will be voted at the next Council meeting.

Administrative Council By-Laws:  Angelika Evans
Angelika Evans reported that an ad-hoc committee had convened over the summer to review the Administrative Council by-laws and revised them as needed.  Summaries and detailed listings of the proposed changes were made available to Council members on paper and on the Council website, and Ms. Evans highlighted the significant changes.  These changes, which already include the addition of the Wang Center Advisory Committee representative, will be voted at the next Council meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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